
Report to Rugeley Town Council 
 
Meeting – 4th October 2023 
 
 
Council Property Security 
 
 
 
The email below has been received from Cllr Cooney on 21st September 
 
 
 
When I came into the meeting last night (20th September), there were around 10 teeangers 
coming over from the YMCA and using it as a shortcut to get to Anson Street.   
 
I feel we need to create a barrier to stop them jumping over the wall where there is a sheer 
drop.  The garage owner has put some rather horrible looking metal fencing and I think we 
need the same.   
 
If we don’t do anything we are opening ourselves up to a claim if one of them gets hurt. 
 
 
 
In addition to this incident, on 27th September they had climbed our scaffolding and were on 
the roof of the RTC building 
 

 



 

 
 
 
Source: Cllr  Angi Cooney and Sue Buxton – Town Clerk 


